

Borough of

	Atlantic Highlands

100 First Avenue
Atlantic Highlands, NJ   07716
732-291-1444        Fax   291-9725
ahnj.com  / Recreation
RECREATION DEPARTMENT
Chris Parmigiani, Chairman

MINUTES – AUGUST 15, 2024
REGULAR MEETING
BOROUGH HALL, 5:30 PM

CALL TO ORDER:  Vice Chairman Sutton called the meeting to order at 5:30 PM.

IN ATTENDANCE:  Vice Chairman Dan Sutton, Councilman Jon Crowley, Kristie Gannon, Rich Colangelo and Leslie D’Almeida

ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:  
Mrs. Maria Whitehead, Summer Rec Camp Director 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Andrew Zuzulock, Soccer program liaison 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
Mr. Colangelo made a motion to approve the minutes from the June 20, 2024 meeting, seconded by Ms. Gannon.  
Motion approved by unanimous voice vote.

CORRESPONDENCE:

INVOICES:  Ms. Gannon made a motion to approve the invoices for Summer camp and Field Hockey T-Shirts, seconded by Mr. Colangelo.
Motion approved by unanimous voice vote.

PUBLIC COMMENT:  None

YOUTH COMMISSION REPORT:  

PROGRAM/EVENTS ASSIGNMENTS: 

Summer Recreation – Mrs. Whitehead said attendance on average was 80 to 115 kids daily.  She said they had different themes during the weeks of camp.  It was noted that we had too many camp counselors this year. 

Field Hockey – Was a very successful program for it being the first year.  There were 33 girls who signed up and there are plans for some changes next year to improve the program. 

Soccer Program - Mr. Zuzalock provided an update on registration numbers.  All divisions except for Kindergarten and 1st grade have enough coaches, but thinks he will be able to secure what is needed.  There was a Facebook push for registration and volunteers.  Teenage kids looking for volunteer hours are a great option for Ref’s.  Supply order was discussed and will be send to Mrs. McLane to be ordered.  Updated registration numbers to be provided as needed upon request.  The borough has selected JDP as the background check vendor.  Account is set up and ready to go for Soccer volunteers. 

Movies in the Harbor – Mr. Crowley said it was well attended being that it was the same day as the Olympic opening ceremonies.  There will be a $250.00 license fee to pay to show the movie.  Once invoice is received it will be added to the meeting agenda for approval and payment processing.

Music Festival – Mr. Crowley said we have over 5500 people in attendance with a steady crowd all day.  Feed back from the Food Trucks was the sales were down from last year, and Mr. Crowley said that could be because of economy issues.  The Borough made enough the cover the event and we should make a small profit from the event. 

AH Day -   There will be approximately 12 food trucks and Carton Brewery will be the exclusive alcoholic beverage sales vendor in the beer garden.  

Halloween Parade – Brief discussion regarding the parade, more plans to be discussed at the September meeting. 

OLD BUSINESS:  None

NEW BUSINESS:  None

ADJOURN:
Mr. Colangelo made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Ms. Gannon.  
Motion approved by unanimous voice vote. 

Meeting adjourned at 6:05 pm.
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